White Oak Pond Watershed Association

Incorporated

Holderness, New Hampshire 03245

October 4, 1980

Greetings to members old and new. The dues and contributions you have sent have encouraged your officers and met the minimal costs essential to the Association's communications with State and local organizations and with you. If you have yet to send in your nominal dues (one dollar!) or further contributions, please don't hesitate or feel that it is ever too late. Your organization has need of stronger reserves with which to rise to prompt action. (See Treasurer's Report). It is gratifying to find that it is no longer always necessary for us to take initiative in urging the area's concerns upon relevant authorities; the authorities call on the Association for advice and support.

The Board met on September 1st. As proposed at the Association's annual meeting, a letter to the Board of Selectmen was drafted by Harold Taylor, President, urging consideration of measures to protect remaining wetlands; it was discussed and approved by the Board and has been sent to the Selectmen with copies to the Conservation Commission, Planning and to the Squam Watershed Municipalities Committee, Robert Rowan Chairman. A copy is enclosed.

The Board discussed expanding our mailing to include new and old nieghbors who might like to review the Minutes of our meetings to learn of the work we have been doing. We hope that many of these people will wish to join in the effort to enhance and perpetuate the integrity of the watershed. If you think of people who might be interested, let us know.

Shortly we will send you a copy of the membership list (when types are corrected and additions made.) We will hope, also, to send

a copy of the By-Laws as recently amended by vote of the members.

Faithfully,

William G. Perry, Or., Secretary